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2025 

Europe Day 2025 – where do we stand with 
Ukraine? 

 

 

Last year, EDA (European Dairy Association) celebrated Europe Day on 9 May 2024 
jointly with the Ukrainian lactosphère in Kyiv and signed our Memorandum of 
Understanding. 

On 8 April 2024, the EU renewed the Autonomous Trade Measures (ATM) for Ukraine until 5 
June 2025, allowing Ukraine to continue generating income from trade flows with the EU, which 
has proven to be essential in order to support its economy. Coupled with the EU’s extensive 
military, financial and humanitarian support, this has significantly helped Ukraine in its efforts 
not least on its gradual integration into the EU internal market. 

The official statement at the time declared that ‘this renewal reaffirms the EU’s 
unwavering political and economic support for Ukraine, after two years of Russia’s unprovoked 
and unjustified military aggression.’ 

The situation in Ukraine has clearly not changed to the better since 2024. Nevertheless, the 
approach of the Union has changed in the meantime: an ATM renewal is no longer on the 
agenda, instead an agreement based on Article 29 of the UA-EU Association Agreement: a 
rather long process to re-negotiate the schedule of tariff reduction or elimination. 

For EDA, the position is clear: we stand with Ukraine and we reiterate our call with our 
Ukrainian dairy partners, for a longer-term establishment of the ATMs for milk and dairy with 
certain safeguard clauses and we advocate for a long-term integration of Ukrainian dairy into 
the European Single Market.  

http://www.euromilk.org/eda
https://twitter.com/EDA_Dairy
https://eda.euromilk.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/MoU_EDA_SMPU_final_09May2024-signed.pdf
https://eda.euromilk.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/05/MoU_EDA_SMPU_final_09May2024-signed.pdf
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 “The prolongation of the ATMs beyond 5 June 2025 is, beyond all economic 
considerations, a political imperative. The arguments presented by the Union 
for the 2024 prolongation are today more valid than ever. There is an urgent 
need for action at European Union level”, stated EDA secretary general 
Alexander Anton. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

ABOUT THE EUROPEAN DAIRY ASSOCIATION The European Dairy Association is the   
  voice of dairy processors in the European Union.  
  The membership of EDA consists of the associations  
  of dairy processors in EU Member States. 

   FOR MORE INFORMATION Alexander Anton 
  Secretary General 
  +32 2 549 50 43 
  aanton@euromilk.org 

  Alexander Roth 
  Communication Officer 
  +32 2 549 50 47 
  aroth@euromilk.org 
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